FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
		Council Room, 412 Student Union
December 10, 2019

DeSilva called the meeting to order with the following members present: Cole, Conway, Crick, Dunn, Emerson, Frazier, Gardner, Hall, Hayes for Kaipa, Kakani, Khojasteh, Liu, M. Lovern, P. Lovern, McCann, Moss, Nelson, Neurohr, Peek, Rebek, Smith, Talley and Yates.
Also present: Beard, K., Carrion, A., Eck, T., Hallenbeck, D., Hargis, B., Hightower, D., Iakovakis, C., Maynard, E., Mendez, J., Misener, T., Ormsbee, C., Peaster, R., Pennie, D., Sewell, K., Roberts, M., Sheehan, R., Tucker, S., Weaver, J. and K. Wray. 
Absent: Bindewald, Gonzalez, Kazianga, McFarlane, Melancon, Pivateau and Ware.
	
	HIGHLIGHTS	
												

Remarks and Comments – President Hargis………………………..……………………..….
Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations and other Vice Presidents…….…….
Reports of Liaison Representatives …………………………………………………….……..
Emeriti…………………………………………………………………………………
Wellness Center ……………………………………………………………………….
Women’s Faculty Council……………………………………………………………..
Graduate Council………………………………………………………………………
Reports of Standing Committees ………………………………………………….…………..
	Academic Standards and Policies ……………………………………….…………….	
Athletics ………………………………………………………………….……………
	Budget …………………………………………………………………….…………...
	Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ………………………………….……………
	Diversity………………………………………………………………….……………	
Faculty ………………………………………………………………….……………..	
Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………….………………
	Research ……………………………………………………………….………………
	Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………….………………	
Rules and Procedures ………………………………………………….………………	
Student Affairs and Learning Resources …………………………….………………..
												

DeSilva called the meeting to order and asked everyone present to sign the roll call as it is circulating the room and if you are a proxy for someone please sign your name as well as that of the council member whom you are representing.  DeSilva entertained a motion to approve the minutes from the November meeting.  Crick moved, McCann second. Motion passed.  DeSilva entertained a motion to approve the modified agenda for today’s meeting. The Emeriti and Graduate Council reports have been added. Neurohr moved, Talley second. Motion passed. DeSilva stated that President Hargis has been delayed so we will move on to Dr. Sandefur.

Report of Status of Council Recommendations:
Provost Sandefur and Vice Presidents

Dr. Sandefur gave the Council members an update on recommendations. These have not changed since last month. 

The following recommendations remain pending:

18-05-02-Faculty:	Proposed changes to the Preface and Body of the “Policy Statement to 
Govern Appointments, Tenure, Promotions, and Related Matters of the Faculty of OSU”
19-08-01-Research:	Revisions to OSU P&P 4-0125 Complaints of Research Misconduct

Kyle Wray – Vice President Enrollment and Brand Management:

Wray updated the council members on enrollment numbers. Wray stated that the admit numbers continue to be very good. Administration is hopeful going into the Christmas Holiday that admits and transfers will continue to go up. 

Wray stated that they have done two of the three Honors College events. The second one was last night at the McKnight Center for the Performing Arts. The first one was in Oklahoma City at the Oklahoma History Center. The last event will take place Thursday at the Philbrook Museum of Art in Tulsa. These events are for students with an ACT score of 27 or higher and have been very well attended. Wray stated things are going positively with regards to freshman retention. 

Report of Liaison Representatives:

A. Emeriti – Barbara Miller

The Emeriti Board will not meet in December and will meet again late January.  The new Web Page for the group is nearly ready and will be up in January. The Emeriti have been asked if new members would be willing to serve on a panel about “Things to know when you retire” and think this is a good idea and will pursue it. 

B. Wellness Center – Kim Beard

Beard introduced Dr. Misener and distributed the following information to the council members. Misener thanked everyone for their usage and participation in Wellness programs. As part of the continued effort to broaden faculty, staff and employee engagement, the Wellness Department is now able to offer spouse memberships at no cost to the employee. This is due to a partnership with VP Joe Weaver’s office and Human Resources. This was a collaborative effort across the board. This will begin January 1, 2020. Misener encouraged those present to take advantage of this opportunity at the Colvin and Seretean Wellness Centers. In addition to this great opportunity, the Wellness Department has spent quite a bit of time reevaluating their membership practices. They have readdressed the annual community memberships (which are listed on the flyer below). Misener is excited to offer from December 14th thru January 10th a give-away. They will be giving away 3 guest passes. Any member of the Stillwater community will be able to access the Colvin Center at no cost, review the facilities and consider opportunities to join. In addition to this, the Wellness Center will be sending information about parking availability around the building. Special parking passes will be available through Parking and Transit. The cost is $75 annually for select parking areas around the Colvin. Misener is hoping this will alleviate parking concerns for community members. Misener stated that an email will be sent out in a few days regarding these changes. 

Emerson asked if the winter dates listed will be updated on the website? Misener stated yes. They are currently revamping their website and the new one will launch January 2020. They are actively updating the current website while making the transition to the new site. 
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Remarks and Comments – President Hargis: 

Hargis welcomed DeSilva back. Hargis apologized for being late, he was on a call with other conference Presidents. 

Hargis stated that the National President of Phi Beta Kappa (PBK) was on campus. The administration tried hard for years to get a chapter here in Stillwater and finally got one. Hargis stated that we now have a national problem with PBK because students are not applying to join. Students do not know what PBK is. Hargis encouraged all faculty members to interact with A&S students that are real talents and encourage them to apply. Hargis stated that OSU has an endowment that will pay the application fees. 

Hargis stated we are doing a lot of fundraising right now: 

1. New Ag facility. This will be located just north of the Henry Bellmon Building. 

2. Brighter Orange Brighter Future. This is a campaign which is raising money for needs based students. Hargis said that many students leave not because of academics or engagement it’s often a financial reason. Hargis stated that they have raised over $100 million so far. This equates to $5 million/year for the endowment. 

3. New Aviation/Flight Center. Just got five new Cirrus planes. This program has doubled in the last three years. Hargis believes this is due to all the retiring pilots making the airlines desperate for pilots. 

Hargis stated that the university is encouraged that Governor Stitt, who will speak at graduation Saturday, is talking about a potential bond issue to pay off all the endowed chairs that have not been matched. In OSU’s case, this is about $86 million. Hargis believes that OU is $50 million with the rest being spread around. Hargis said this would be terrific because he has donors wondering what has happened to the funds they gave. 

C. Women’s Faculty Council – Awilda Rodriguez

The Women's Faculty Council first speaker of the spring semester will be Dr. Janice Hermann on the OSU food insecurity study. February 5th, 2:30-3:30pm, CLB 106B.








D. Graduate Council – Rebecca Sheehan

Academic Program Committee. A variety of degree modifications were approved.

After consideration by the Graduate Faculty at the General and Subject Matter Group meetings this fall, Council took the following actions:
· Requirement for Advisor Voting in the Affirmative. Council voted to remove the requirement that the advisor must vote in the affirmative for a passing thesis or dissertation defense. 

· Second Ph.D. Council voted to not permit pursuing a second Ph.D. degree without preapproval of the dean of the Graduate College prior to the application for admission.  Given Ph.D. degrees are research degrees, earning a second Ph.D. degree is highly unusual.

Graduate Faculty Membership. Council voted on proposed membership actions voted on by the Subject Matter Groups this fall. Membership actions will be updated in the Graduate Faculty database.

Role of Non-OSU Faculty Serving on Graduate Committees. Dean Tucker asked for feedback on the possibility of changing how non-OSU faculty serving on graduate student advisory committees are granted Graduate Faculty status, the length of the designation, and the responsibilities. Currently, non-OSU faculty are given a formal Graduate Faculty status, which is not necessary given that most only serve on specific student committees. Additionally, OSU has no authority over those individuals. This will be a topic for discussion at the Spring Subject Matter Group meetings.   

[bookmark: 3.4][bookmark: 7.2][bookmark: 4.2]REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
a. Academic Standards and Policies: Eric Rebek – No Report
b. Athletics:  Justin Talley – No Report
c. Budget: Jam Khojasteh – No Report
d. Campus Facilities, Safety, and Security:  Karen Neurohr – No Report
e. Diversity:  Justin Moss – No Report
f. Faculty:  Matt Lovern – No Report
g. Long-Range Planning and Information Technology:  Chris Crick – Update

Crick presented the policies that Darlene Hightower and her group want to put in place regarding information security, passwords and system protection. These four policies were included with the agenda for today’s meeting. 

			19-12-01-LRPIT:	Information & Resources Access Control Policy*
			19-12-02-LRPIT	Information Security Policy*
			19-12-03-LRPIT	Data Stewardship: Data Classification Policy, Responsibilities and Guidelines*
			19-12-04-LRPIT	Information Security: Security Awareness*
	
	Crick stated that these policies have gone through the LRPIT committee. They made some changes but largely agree with the thrust of the policies presented today. Hightower is seeking Faculty Council support of these new policies. Crick described each policy, which are attached to the agenda. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Crick opened the floor to questions. DeSilva wanted clarification with the restriction access. It says something about restricting remote access – some of us live on that ability. Crick stated that the VPN access to certain systems is covered as one of the allowable uses in the policy. Crick stated that we have access that allows us to be “not remote” while we are remote because it’s a secured encrypted pipeline onto the campus systems. McCann motioned that the council table these policies and DeSilva stated that they would be voted on at the January meeting. This will allow faculty outside of Faculty Council time to review the policies. Talley seconded the motion. Weaver commented that we are being driven by external auditors to tighten up our structure on how we treat information security, such as remote access. The auditors view it as a significant risk that we do not have policies and committees that make sure we are being compliant with IT security. The auditors have been dinging us for the past few years so these policies are a direct result of this. Weaver stated we have to put some policies in place. Weaver sees this largely as a compliance issue. DeSilva asked Weaver if the January timeline was ok? Weaver stated yes, this is fine. Weaver stated humorously that he hates double authentication too. DeSilva asked for further discussion, moved to a vote. Motion to table the four recommendations until January for a vote passed. 
				
h. Research: Dianne McFarlane – No Report
i. Retirement & Fringe Benefits: Griffin Pivateau – No Report
j. Rules and Procedures:  Pamela Lovern – No Report
k. Student Affairs and Learning Resources:  Toby Nelson – No Report

Old Business – None
New Business – None

DeSilva announced to the council members that in January we will be gearing up for elections. DeSilva asked council members to talk to their colleagues and have people lined up if your term on the council is expiring. 

On a personal note, DeSilva thanked many people around the room for visiting and hanging around with him while he was in the hospital. He had the most flowers in the hospital. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:26 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, January 14, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. in the Council Room, 412 Student Union.

Respectfully submitted,
Pamela Lovern, Secretary
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The Department of Wellness
EMPLOYEE PROGRAMS


405.744.well (9355) wellness.okstate.edu wellness@okstate.edu


Certified Healthy Departments


F45 / Spring 2020


MONDAY - THURSDAY
5:45 am, 6:45 am, 12:00 pm, 3:30 pm, 
4:30 pm, 5:30 pm, 6:30 pm


COMBINING HIIT, 
FUNCTIONAL TRAINING,
& CIRCUIT TRAINING


Students - $75
Faculty/Staff - $85


Community Members - $100.


Register at the Colvin Business Office
call 405-744-5510


email fitness@okstate.edu
 


FRIDAY
5:45 am, 6:45 am, 12:00 pm, 3:30 pm, 
4:30 pm, 5:30 pm


SATURDAY
8:30 am, 10:00 am


MONDAY - THURSDAY
5:45 am, 6:45 am, 12:00 pm, 3:30 pm, 
4:30 pm, 5:30 pm, 6:30 pm


COMBINING HIIT, 
FUNCTIONAL TRAINING,
& CIRCUIT TRAINING


Students - $75
Faculty/Staff - $85


Community Members - $100.


Register at the Colvin Business Office
call 405-744-5510


email fitness@okstate.edu
 


FRIDAY
5:45 am, 6:45 am, 12:00 pm, 3:30 pm, 
4:30 pm, 5:30 pm


SATURDAY
8:30 am, 10:00 am


TRY F45 free 
until August 24!


TRY F45 free 
until August 24!


As healthy employees, we are happier, more engaged, resilient, confident, and successful. By 
becoming a Certified Healthy Department you are providing a healthy environment for faculty, 
staff, students, and visitors; thereby, supporting the culture for an overall healthier OSU.


Applications available starting January 27, 2020. 
For more information, contact: kimberly.beard@okstate.edu or 405.744.6907.


Looking for a training program that combines functional fitness and group training? F45 is the 
training program you need! F45 is delivered in a boutique studio environment that places a huge 
emphasis on three key factors: motivation, innovation, and results.


Free trial period January 6-18


Register in the Colvin Business Office.  
For questions please contact fitness@okstate.edu


Shape Up / Jan. 21 - Apr. 28
Shape up is a 13-week program designed to support beginning exercisers while they develop a 
safe and effective physical activity routine.


Registration/cancellation deadline: Jan. 14  
To register, email your completed application (available online) to wellness@okstate.edu.


Employee Bootcamp / Jan. 22 - May 1
Employee Boot camp strives to maintain or increase participants’ cardiovascular health, 
muscular endurance, and muscular strength.


Registration/cancellation deadline: Jan. 15  
To register, email your completed application (available online) to wellness@okstate.edu.


EMPLOYEE
FITNESS 
PROGRAM


Registration Deadline: August 21


Shape-Up will consist of 24 workout sessions.
Members who participate in at least 20 of the
workout sessions will receive a t-shirt.


Two sessions to choose from.
Session 1: 12:10-12:50 p.m.
Session 2: 5:30-6:15 p.m.


August 27- November 14
Tuesdays and Thursdays


To register, email your completed application
 to wellness@okstate.edu.
Application available at: wellness.okstate.edu


For questions, please call 405-744-WELL (9355).


Shape Up is a 12-week program 
designed to support beginner 
exercisers to develop a safe and 
effective physical activity 
routine.


The program will allow 
participants to improve their 
overall fitness status, including 
aspects such as cardiovascular 
health, muscular strength and 
endurance, flexibility and body 
composition.


Free to benefits-eligible employees.


Massage Therapy Gift Certificates
Give the gift of relaxation this holiday season. Massage Therapy gift certificates are now 
available. Options for 30, 60, and 90 minute massages available.


To purchase gift certificates, visit the Seretean Wellness Center, Monday-Friday 8-5 pm. 
For more information call the Seretean Wellness Center 405.744.WELL (9355).






image3.emf






image4.emf






image5.emf






